
Arcadia Elementary School Community Council 

December 15, 2022 -3:45pm 

Arcadia Library 

Welcome 
Attendees: Mr. Graham, Jenn Hathaway, Nicole Burbank, Michelle Robertson, Elizabeth Potter, 

Christina Belcher 

Absent: Chantel Humpherys, Jenica Bringhurst 

Approval November Meeting Minutes (5 min) 
Motion to approve minutes: Jenn Hathaway 

2nd motion to approve minutes: Elizabeth Potter 

Report on Council Roles (5 min) -All Members  
o It was a small group last month, just want to go over the roles and any questions 

council members may have. 

There were no questions regarding roles or responsibilities 

 

District Community Council Update (5 mins)- Jenn Hathaway 
o Update from November DCC meeting 

Jenn Hathaway attended the DCC meeting.  The majority of the meeting was 

regarding the new early warning system called Panorama.  H.B.404 was passed in 

2017 which “provides for systems to identify students in need of early 

intervention”. Panorama Education was awarded the contract to pilot an Early 

Warning System.   The purpose of the program is to provide early intervention to 

students and reduce the percentage of students with course failures and chronic 

absences.   

It is currently available to a few High Schools and Jr. Highs in the district but it 

will become district wide in March/April.  Also, LAND Trust wording was 

updated to help fund for Panorama. 

Also in the meeting they discussed Net Safety and dispersed a flyer “Do you 

know what’s on your child’s phone?”  

 

Data Review/Testing (10 min)- Mr. Graham 
o Middle of year Acadience testing began December 1st 

Mr. Graham provided data regarding Middle of the Year (MOY) testing and there 

is an increase in scores.  Mr. Graham explained that it is typical to see MOY 

scores go down for 2nd grade due to what they are tested on (phonics vs. whole 

words).  Mr. Graham has posters up in his office for teachers to review the scores 

and discuss ways to help.  Testing for math will be coming. 

Grades 3-5 are participating in RISE practice tests. 

WIDA testing- for multi-lingual learners will be in mid-March.  Mr. Graham 

shared that Flip Grid is being used with the multi-lingual learners where they are 

recording themselves talking.  This is to help with test results.    Finally, they are 



using Imagine Learning daily for our multi-lingual students.  This is an interactive 

and adaptive program to help the students in their learning.   

Last, Mr. Graham shared that Common Formative assessments, which are 

informal assessments, are given to every student. 

LAND Trust Budget Committee Report (10 mins)- Mr. Graham 
o Open for discussion 

Mr. Graham provided information on the budget, currently have spent $16,688, 

which leaves $42,312 to be used by June.  The money currently is being used to 

staff para professionals. 

After School Tutoring Partnership Report (5 mins) -Christina Belcher 
o Provide any updates to the tutoring partnership opportunity. 

We were able to partner with Taylorsville High Latinos in Action (LIA) students.  

Tutoring will happen after school for 45 mins starting January 11th through May.  

Mrs. Paras will host. 

Arcadia students were identified through the WIDA testing (those that scored a 1-

1.5).  10 multi-lingual students were invited to attend the tutoring. If tutoring is 

not full with these 10 students, then selected students that scored a 1.5-2 in WIDA 

testing will be invited.   

Digital Citizenship Committee Report (5 mins)- All Members 
o Netsmartz Assembly 

o White Ribbon Week (PTA) 

PTA is coordinating a Digital Awareness Week during the week of 

Parent/Teacher conferences.  Students will be provided activities they can do with 

their parents to raise digital awareness. PTA also will be purchasing material to 

help provide information on digital awareness.   

 

Next SCC Meeting: Thursday, January 19, 2023 @ 3:45 in the library 

Next DCC Meeting (Michelle Robertson to attend): Tuesday, January 31, 2023  

6-7:30 pm @ Taylorsville High  

 

Open Forum 
Christina Belcher shared that in January Mathnasium will be coming to Arcadia for a math night.  

Volunteers may be needed so please be on the lookout for that. 

Assignments- N/A 

Adjourn 
Motion to adjourn: Nicole Burbank 

2nd motion to adjourn: Michelle Robertson 

Vote unanimous to adjourn 


